65x25 Work Group Update

On July 29th the Coalition approved the following as its overarching goal: 65% of the state’s 25 to 64 year old population holds a high-quality postsecondary credential or degree by the year 2025, and individuals volunteered to serve on a Work Group that would address the implementation and reporting issues cited in the reports presented at that time. The overall vision for this effort is: New Hampshire’s citizens have the education necessary to meet their life goals, as well as the current and future economic needs of the state.
The Work Group held its fourth meeting on March 7th with the following individuals able to participate: Val Zanchuk (Graphicast), Pete McNamara (NHADA), Joe Murray (Fidelity), Judy Burrows (NHCF), Fred Bramante (ED2), Scott Power (NH Scholars), Tanna Clews (CPA Grant), Amy Schwartz (USNH), Tom Horgan (NHCUC), Kristyn Van Ostern (CCSNH), Ed MacKay (Higher Education Commission, DoE), and Malia Sieve (HCM Strategists)
The topics discussed by the Work Group (WG) included:

1. Kristyn and Amy made an extensive presentation on behalf of the Higher Education Subcommittee that included a review of the “charge” to the subcommittee, identification of strategic initiatives that support 65x25 attainment, and calculation of the number of credentials/degrees that need to be produced by 2025.
2. There was discussion about what actions needed to be taken to sustain 65x25 efforts over a multi-year period, providing oversight and transparent reporting on progress. Tanna, Judy and Joe volunteered to serve as an ad hoc group to look at successful models elsewhere, analyze what approaches may be a good fit for NH, describe viable options, and make a recommendation to the WG on how best to proceed.

3. Malia reported on national level work to define a high quality credential and Lumina Foundation support for augmenting the American Community Survey for associated data collection.  This work will serve as the basis of defining such credentials for NH in a manner aligned with similar work across the country, and ensuring sufficient data collection capability exists. 
4. Fred Bramante reported on the progress in organizing the High School Subcommittee, including securing a commitment from Eric Feldborg to co-chair, and several volunteers from a range of programs.
5. Several efforts to continue to publicize the 65x25 goal were noted, including an article by Val to be published in the journal of the Manufacturing Leadership Council (will be distributed when published), the strong testimony and bipartisan support for HCR 12 (a Resolution before the Legislature endorsing 65x25 attainment), and presentations by Malia and Ed to a group of Vermont business, education and legislative leaders.

6. Action steps for next meeting:
a) Higher Education Subcommittee will continue its refinement of sector-based target setting and higher education policy and program strategies to contribute to 65x25.
b) Volunteers Tanna Clews, Judy Burrows and Joe Murray will explore options for the long term structure to provide oversight of 65x25, and provide recommendations for considerations by the WG.
c) Fred Bramante will confirm Eric Feldborg as co-chair of the High School Subcommittee and continue to build out subcommittee membership.

Following its April 4th meeting, the WG will meet again on Thursday, June 9, 2016 from 9:00 to 11:00 AM in USNH Offices.
